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Thy word is a lamp unto my feet, and a light unto my path. 

Psalm 119:105 

 

FROM OUR PASTORS’ DESKS                          

 

Richard's Raps       
 

     Who will God use?  As a young man Augustine was the last person one would have thought 

God would call to service.  He hung around the universities of the day living a life style that did 

not in any way resemble that of a Christian.  During this time he became interested in philosophy. 

 Learning that St. Anselm was teaching Christian philosophy at Milan, Italy he decided to attend 

some teaching sessions.  After class one afternoon, Augustine was sitting watching some children 

playing.  At one point the children started singing a song that contained the words, "Pick it up and read - - Pick 

it up and read."  He thought those were strange words for a children's song, and started to wonder if God was 

not using the children to tell him to pick up the Bible and read.  So, Augustine "picked it up and read" these 

words from Romans 13.13-14, "Let us walk properly, as in the day, not in revelry and drunkenness, not in 

licentiousness and lewdness, not in strife and envy (a good description of his adult life to that point). Put on the 

Lord Jesus Christ, and make no provision for the flesh, to fulfill its lust."  As he was reading those words he 

witnesses, "My heart flooded with life and I turned away from sin."  Sinner Augustine went on to become St. 

Augustine; God's man who led the Church from the doctrinal confusion of the day to the solid doctrine the 

Church still relies on for stability.  Who knows who God will use?  I don't know how God wants to use you, but 

I do know God is calling you to "pick it up and read," and let God's voice call you to a Christian life.  God has 

something for you to do - be open to doing whatever "it" turns out to be.  

 

 

Ted's Ponderings  

       

    September brings us to the unofficial end of the summer vacation season with the celebration of 

LABOR DAY. I hope it is filled with happy memories and good experiences for all of you. This 

seems to be an appropriate time to say thank you to all of you who do so much to keep our Church 

up, running and looking good and providing a vital ministry in our community. Thank you to the 

trusties who work to keep the facilities in good working order . Thank you for to our Sunday 

school teachers and staff in faithful service and dedication. Thank you for our ushers, musicians, acolytes and 

bell ringers. Thank you for your work in the kitchen for fellowship dinners, picnics and fund raising activities. 

Thank you to our Administration Council for the planning, work and vision you give to our work together. 

Thank you to our church treasurer who gives us timely reports and reminders of our giving to keep us in the 

black Thank you to our youth who are taking leadership in our church and community. I pray that God will 

bless and guide us in the year ahead as we continue in His Service  

 

Be good, be well and pray for one another daily 

 

http://www.lathropumc.org/


THE  CHURCH LIBRARY BECKONS FROM ITS PAGES 

 

                                            Secrets of THE Vine 

                                           By Bruce Wilkinson 

  

        “I am the true vine, and My Father is the vinedresser." (John 15:1)   Stories from the 

Vineyard, What God Wants, The Best Good News (You Didn’t Want to Hear), Love by Degrees, 

A Country Awakening, Flourishing under the Shears, More of God, More with God, Living in the Presence, and 

Joyful Abundance:  titles of the chapters of this small, but powerful book.  Abundance...is it for YOU?  

 

                                                                         The Quest 

                                                        By Sean McDowell & Bob Hostetler 

  

        It all begins with a single phone call and Emma Seeger is launched into the journey of a lifetime.  The call 

is from the woman Emma despises most in the world—her father’s wife, Emma’s stepmother, a woman who 

had taken away Emma’s father.  Not once.  Not twice.  Three times.  She had turned Daniel Seeger into a “born-

again” Christian, married him, and dragged him off to Israel, where they worked as some sort of missionaries—

an occupation Emma views as misguided, if not outright dangerous.  Now Emma learns her father has 

disappeared in the midst of escalating political tension and violence.  Can Emma and her stepmother work 

together for a common goal? 

  

 

NATIONAL GRANDPARENTS DAY 

     Many families in the United States observe National Grandparents 

Day on the first Sunday of September after Labor Day. This day honors 

grandparents.  There is a special bond that can only be shared between 

grandchildren and their grandparents.  Grandparents are full of hugs 

and kisses, family history, wisdom, patience, love and guidance. 

 National Grandparents Day gives the grandchildren the opportunity to 

show love and appreciation to their grandparents.  Honor your 

grandparents September 11, 2016. 

 

 

 

OUR BLESSINGS 

   
         Lori Snodgrass has been our church’s treasurer for 14 years!  That has to be a record!  
Lori volunteered (You did volunteer didn’t you, Lori?) in 2002.  You have to love numbers 
and our church to be successful in this position.  Thanks, Lori, for ALL that you do. 

  
    When and where will the “Charge Conference” for our Lathrop United Methodist Church be held?  Can 
anyone from the congregation attend? 
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ATTENTION:  The Annual Fall Steak/Chicken Dinner with Auction is coming up in October .  Volunteers 

will be needed as well as donations of food and items for the Auction.  Now is the time to clean out your 

basement or storage to get rid of unwanted items that are in good condition.  More info in next month's 

newsletter. 

 

                 

                                              DATES TO REMEMBER       
                                                                                                                 

         SEPTEMBER  2016                                                                                                                                       
  

 

          5  LABOR DAY                                                                   
          3  Community Men’s Breakfast                                                              7:00 a.m. 

                             Hosted by United Methodist Church  

          7   NO UM Men's Breakfast                                                                           

        6-9  UMC Delivers Meals-On-Wheels 

        11  National Grandparents Day 

        12  Trustees  Meeting                                                                                  6:30 p.m. 

               Admin. Board Meeting                                                                        7:00 p.m. 

         18  Serve 2017  Community Walk                                                           12:10 p.m. 

         25  Sunday School & Church and at Lake Lenore                                    

                               Sunday School                                                                         9:45 a.m. 

                               Worship                                                                                  11:00 a.m. 

                               Fellowship following Worship Service 

 

Ushers for August:   Barry & Lou Todd 

 

 

CARES AND CONCERNS 

 

 
  Gerry McKee      Dean McKee 

  Jack Day            Wilma Tippet     

  Barry Todd         Lou Todd 

  Neoma Lottman    Lillie Harrell 

  Keith Beane         Billy Webster 

  Carmen Stone      Brian Harris 

  Robert Ewens      Shelby Ewens 

  Marguerite Pulliam Brittany Kistner 

  The Children of our Church      

  Our Military       Our Community 

  Our Church        Our Pastors   

               
    If you have prayer concerns, please email 

lathropumc.newsletter@live.com or contact:  Kathy 

Mydland 528-3780; Brenda Bonar 528-3004; or 

Norella Beane 740-4419. 

 

 
 SEPTEMBER 

 

  BIRTHDAYS          

       

9…Cassidy Hensen 

9…Rawley Mydland                                                                                           

20..Rachel Martin 

23..Neoma Lottman 

23  Terry Carson                                                                                         

                                                                                                                                                                   

                                                            

 ANNIVERSARY 

 13…James & Jessica Aldrich  

 

JUNE & JULY ATTENDANCE 

    For the month of June the total 

attendance was 176 for an average 

of 44 each Sunday.  Attendance for 

July was 110 for an average of 27.5. 

mailto:lathropumc.newsletter@live.com


VBS FUN 2016 

 

     Vacation Bible School was held August 1-5, 2016 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



  SERVE 2016 COMMUNITY WALK    
 

     Lathrop UMC first participated in the SERVE PROGRAM in 2013. It started with church volunteers 

dividing into groups to paint in the Lathrop Park, help put flag brackets on poles, and yard cleaning. The main 

goal of the Serve Program is for communities across North America to join God in the renewal of all things. In 

2014, Lathrop UMC organized a community walk and invited other churches and members of the community to 

join in. Sunday, September 18th, will mark the third time the churches and community has come together to 

participate in a the walk.  This year's walk is known as SERVE 2016 and will begin with all walkers meeting in 

the United Methodist Church parking lot at approx. 12:15 p.m. (following Sunday Worship).   

     The walk will go from the Parking Lot to the Lathrop City Park where drinks and cookies will be awaiting 

the walkers.  

 

The route will begin at the First Baptist/United Methodist parking lots; the cross 

Center Street to the First Christian Church .  The group will continue on Plattsburg 

Street to Pine Street and the First Assembly of God Church, on through their parking 

lot to Park Street.  From there the walk continues to the Lathrop City Park.   

 

     There will be a collection basket for the Lathrop Food Pantry and the Buddy Back Pack project.  Each family 

is asked to provide a food item for the food pantry, where food is given for those in need, and/or something for 

the Buddy Back Pack, a project that provides simple meals to needy students when school is not in session. 

(Cash donations will also be accepted.)  For those not able to walk long distances but still want to participate, 

they may go directly to the Lathrop City Park. 

     SERVE 2016 is not just for churches and their members, but is open to ALL who would like to join in. 

Invite your friends and neighbors! 

     Come!  Walk with us!  Together, we can make this the best service day yet! 

 

 

 

SUNDAY SCHOOL,  WORSHIP AND FELLOWSHIP AT THE LAKE 

 

 

       School has started, things are starting to get into a routine again.  Sunday, 

September  25th, it is time for our annual Church at the Lake Sunday,  a day to relax, 

enjoy the companionship of our church family, and to marvel at the wonders and 

beauty of God's creation.  Sunday School and Worship Service will be held at Lake 

Lenore, followed by Fellowship Dinner starting at 9:45 a.m.  To get to Lake Lenore 

from Lathrop, travel north on A Highway,  turn right at the first gravel road, continue 

east until you see the signs. Bring your lawn chairs.  Bring your fishing poles.  Bring 

outdoor games. Bring a covered dish. This will be a potluck dinner but drinks and 

table service will be provided. 

 

NOTE:    In case of rain, we will meet at the church.   

 

JÎÙ çÜãéàØ ÕàëÕíç äray for help, but we should always listen for inspiration and impression 

èã äæã×ÙÙØ Ýâ ëÕíç ØÝÚÚÙæÙâè Úæãá èÜãçÙ ëÙ áÕí ÜÕêÙ èÜãéÛÜè ãÚ.KH John  H. Groberg 
 
 

  



Never Talk About Religion at Work 

      Religion is generally a verboten topic for everyone at work, except for Larry.  Recently, after he steered yet 

another conversation toward the subject, a coworker whispered to me, “That Larry—he always has to put his two 

saints in.” 

G-d Hates B.S. 

    Before beginning the service, our pastor read aloud a note he’d been handed moments earlier. “It says here that 

I should announce that there will be no B.S. tomorrow morning,” he said. He tucked the piece of paper into a pocket 

and added, “I’m hoping they mean ‘Bible Study.’” 

Church Bulletin 

As church secretary, I prepare the bulletin for each week’s services. 

One Sunday morning, I heard snickering from the pews. Quickly grabbing the bulletin, I found the cause. The 

sermon title for that day was: "What Makes God Sick: Pastor Joe Smith." 

 
LATHROP UNITED METHODIST CHURCH  

BOX 15  

LATHROP, MO 64465 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Bird Named Moses 

     A burglar breaks into a house. He starts shining his light around looking for valuables. Some nice things catch 

his eye, and as he reaches for them, he hears, “Jesus is watching you.” Startled, the burglar looks for the speaker.      

Seeing no one, he keeps putting things in his bag, again, he hears, “Jesus is watching you.” This time, he sees a 

parrot. 

     “Who are you?” the burglar asks. 

“Moses,” the bird replied. 

    “Who the heck would name a bird Moses?” the man laughed. 

“I dunno,” Moses answered, “I guess the same kind of people that would name a Rottweiler Jesus.” 

Exciting Palindromes 

     The topic for my ninth-grade class was palindromes, words or sentences that are the same read forward and 

backward. I asked the question "What is the first thing Adam said to Eve?" 

     I was expecting the answer "Madam, I’m Adam," but one student had a better reply: 

"Wow." 

TAKE 5 MINUTES TO PRAY FOR ONE ANOTHER     
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